
 
 

Dear students, 
  
As you are working on your assessment tasks in the semester, I am writing to caution 
you against the use of ChatGPT or other AI technologies that generate human-like 
essays, dialogues and images.  
  
HKBU expects students to uphold academic integrity at all times.  If a student takes words 
or ideas from other sources, including ChatGPT and other AI technologies, and present 
them as if they were the student’s own without proper citation of the source(s), the 
student has committed plagiarism.  The consequences of plagiarism and other forms of 
academic dishonesty include reduced or failure grades, suspension of study, academic 
dismissal and other disciplinary actions.  For further information about academic integrity, 
please visit: 

https://ar.hkbu.edu.hk/quality-assurance/university-policy-and-guidelines/guidelines-
for-students-on-academic-integrity 
  
The University regularly reviews and adjusts its pedagogies and assessment methods to 
promote student learning.  The scope of such reviews also includes the facilitation of 
ethical and proper use of technologies by students to further their academic pursuit and 
creation.  If you have suggestions and questions regarding ChatGPT or other similar 
technologies, please write to vptl@hkbu.edu.hk. 
  
May I wish you a successful and fruitful semester. 
  
Albert Chau 
Vice-President (Teaching and Learning) 
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